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EDITORIAL NOTE

With this issue the name of this publication is changed from CEAL News
letter to CEAL Bulletin by vote of the CEAL membership at its last annual
meeting in New York in March, 1977. It is our hope that each future issue
of the Bulletin will continue to include at least one substantive article
on East Asian librarianship, be it a bibliographical essay, a statistical
survey, or a library related treatise. We welcome contributions from our
readers: In this connection we recommend for your information the statis
tical profile in this issue of university and college libraries in Taiwan
by Mr. Anthony W. Ferguson of Brigham Young University (pp.34-52). Mr.
Ferguson collected his data for this article while spending a year in
Taiwan, 1975-76.
We also salute in this issue Mr. James S. K. Tung, Assistant University Li
brarian and Curator Emeritus, Gest Oriental Library and East Asian Collec
tion of Princeton University Library and a past Chairperson of CEAL. Mr.
Tung is a scholar-librarian of the first order, whose contribution to East.
Asian librarianship has benefited not only Princeton University, where he
served with great distinction for twenty-five years, but also East Asian
libraries nation-wide. We are grateful to Ms. Maureen H. Donovan for her
tribute to Mr. Tung, the sentiment of which we proudly share (pp. 57-59).
May we take this opportunity to thank all of you for your continuing sup
port of this publication through your subscriptions. It has been suggested
that we open a new section in the Bulletin to publish "Letters to the
Editor." We would be happy to do so, and hope such a section would stimu
late discussion on items of common concern. Please address your letters to
Dr. Richard C. Howard, Chairperson, CEAL Subcommittee on Publications.
(Eugene W. Wu)
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